



Stottesdon and Sidbury Parish Council
Extra ordinary meeting held on Tuesday 14th November 2017 at 7.30pm in Chorley Village Hall.

Present: Cllrs D Young (Chairman), R Abbiss, J Hill, S Allen, S Crawford, D Ferguson

Unitary Cllr M Shineton

Clerk: Mrs F morris

Parishioners: 4

0)
Public participation:

No matters raised.

1)
Apologies for absence:

Cllr C Smith (health), H Barratt (dispensation). Clerk was happy to report that she had talked to Cllr Barratt who appeared to sound ‘more her usual self’.

2)
Declaration of Interests

The Localism Act 2011, Relevant Authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012.  
Members are reminded that they are required to leave the room during the discussion and voting on matters in which they have a disclosable pecuniary interest, whether or not the interest is entered in the register of member’s interests maintained by the Monitoring Officer.
None declared.

3)
To confirm minutes of the extra ordinary meeting held on 10th October (copy previously circulated):

 
It was RESOLVED to accept these as a true record and the Chairman signed these accordingly.

4)
Quotes from Surveyors for work at old Fox and Hounds car park and to agree appointment:

Clerk read out details of 3 quotes from Thomas Consulting, Silk, Sharples and Jennings and Mr Chris Humphreys (The Right Surveyors). All 3 quotes were in the region of £1500-£2000.

Clerk pointed out that the PC did not have to accept the ‘cheapest quote’.

Cllr Allen felt that as Mr Humphreys was the only person who had offered to come and look at the site and ticked all the boxes he felt that he should be offered the work.
After discussions it was RESOLVED that Mr Humphreys be appointed the Surveyor for this work.
5)
Date of next meeting:

27th November 2017, Chorley Village Hall. Cllrs Abbiss and Hill gave their apologies.
A parishioner asked if they had to appoint their own Surveyor for this site. Cllr Allen pointed out that at the last meeting it was agreed that the PC would appoint a Surveyor tonight and details would be sent to their Solicitors, as per their request, for approval. 

Level of Indemnity was also queried – Clerk will ask the question but assumed he would hold the necessary insurance.

Clerk pointed out that she had received interest from 2 residents regarding the School Governor vacancy and had given the details to Katie Jones. Debbie Walsh had applied for the position but was not sure if the other person had sent in the application form.

Cllr Shineton reminded everyone of the Health meeting at the Cleobury Market Hall on Saturday morning.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 7.55pm.
Signed:  Chairman
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